

Broughton Astley November Newsletter Update

Issue: November 2023

Your local team









PS Charlie Davies

PC Malc Roberts

PC Tom Glover

PCSO Lucy Brown

What matters to you

- Anti Social Behaviour —You have told us that Anti-Social behaviour causes you concern. This can be things like excessive noise, parties, smoking drugs and more. We will be working with partners to ensure we can tackle these issues and prevent them occurring again.
- Motor vehicle crime—You told us that you were concerned about vehicle crime. This can be theft of motor vehicles or theft from motor vehicles, this also includes theft of tools from vans and theft of catalytic convertors.
- Road Safety—You have told us that Road Safety is a priority, this includes things like Speeding, Insurance, MOT and driving offences.

What have we done

- Anti Social Behaviour The local neighbourhood team conduct regular patrols in highlighted problem areas.
 Officers will advertise on our social media channels when they are out and about patrolling
 We record all ASB on our shared system with Harborough District Council and together we will do what we can to reduce problems and provide you with the satisfaction.
 - We continue to encourage you to report concerns and locations to us, we need this information to conduct more targeted patrols.
- Motor vehicle crime—Over the past couple of months we have been conducting regular patrols and operations at designated locations.
 - Both overt & covert tactics are utilised to target offenders.
 - A number of local enforcements have been conducted over the past couple of months resulting in successful convictions for motor vehicle related offences.
- Road Safety We have been conducting patrols, speeding checks and dealing with road safety matters across the beat. We endeavour to post social media updates when speeding checks have been carried out.
 We continue to conduct checks and operations with partners such as local councils, trading standards and the DVSA. We also conduct speed checks and use volunteers to conduct speed checks. If you are concerned about speeding you can report your concerns to the Road Safety Partnership at https://www.speedorsafety.com

News



Sergeant Davies and the Beat Team attended Kilworth Springs Golf club along with the Harborough District Council and rural crime team to discuss all things rural crime.

Rural crime remains low within the Lutterworth and Broughton Asley area. It was fantastic to hear and address any concerns the local farming community had and to develop ways in which we can work together to further reduce rural crime.



PC Glover attended the Broughton Asley Remembrance parade and paid his respects on behalf of Leicestershire Police and the Beat team.





PSCO Brown and PC Glover have been out in the community visiting some of the smaller villages and speaking with residents.













FREE virtual Active Bystander training

24th November 09:30-11:30 - Teams

8th December 09:30-11:30 - Zoom

8th December 13:00-15:00 - Teams

18th December 10:00 -12:00 - Teams

Ideal for taxi drivers, hospitality; including bar staff, door staff and managers. Retail especially shops with late opening, public transport and any front facing workers in public services.

To book or for more information contact: communitysafety@harborough.gov.uk

Active Bystander Training – for the Harborough District

The Community Safety Partnership are offering free virtual training for Harborough businesses and their staff, on how to become an Active Bystander - to learn how to respond safely in challenging situations to help prevent violence and support victims. This is particularly relevant for frontline staff who work out in the public domain, such as the hospitality industry, retail and transport.

Active bystandership is a skill and one that can be trained to help people become active bystanders, better friends, colleagues, and neighbours.

By the end of this highly interactive online workshop participants will:

- Discuss the extent of violence against women in the UK
- Better understand both what prevents and motivates bystander action.
- Discuss a range of safe options that make up a bystander toolkit.
- Practice their responses to a challenging situation.

This training is funded by the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner and is part of the Community Safety Partnerships' work to reduce serious violence especially regarding violence against women and girls in the night -time economy. For more information or to book contact communitysafety@harborough.gov.uk

Operation Sceptre

This week Leicestershire Police is joining police forces up and down the country to support 'Operation Sceptre' – a week-long national campaign aimed at tackling knife crime.

Taking place between Monday 15 November and Sunday 21 November 2021, Operation Sceptre will see the police service across the UK highlighting the risks that carrying a bladed weapon can bring, as well as targeting offenders who use and carry knives in the area.

People can also surrender any unwanted knives and blades safely at special amnesty bins located at police station front counters. The bins allow anybody to dispose of knives without the fear of being punished unless it is found to have been used for a criminal act.

Amnesty bins can be found at the following stations:

- Market Harborough Police Station. Fairfield Road, Market Harborough, LE16 9QJ
- Wigston Police Station. Bull Head Street, Wigston. Le18 1WX



PSCOS have been conducting knife sweeps within the Broughton Asley area. This involves searching areas where young people may hide weapons, to be collected later. Please to state that officers came away empty handed.

The beat has also been conducting habitual Knife Carrier visits.

The overall aim is to identify individuals currently involved in or at risk of becoming involved in knife crime. Preventative and diversionary interventions are developed and delivered in partnership with other

key agencies. These are targeted at individuals identified as at greatest risk, to divert them from future involvement with knife crime.



Visit: Knife crime advice & support | LiveSafe or #LivesNotKnives - Anti-knife campaign | Leicestershire Police (leics.police.uk) for more information on knife crime.#WeDontCarry #LivesNotKnives #LiveSafe #OpSceptre

News





The community Safety Partnership are hosting Women's Wellbeing Events.

These are opportunities to meet representative from local agencies and services who support women.

Thursday 20th November—Wycliffe Rooms Lutterworth

Wednesday 6th December—Sutton Elms Baptist Church Broughton Astley

Friday 8th December—Evangelic Church, Market Harborough

Survey

The QR Code will direct you to a Neighbourhood Link Survey regarding what the top issues are that affect you in your community.

The survey is vitally important to make sure we are tackling issues that are important to you so please take a few minutes to fill this out.



Home | Leicestershire Police



@LPHarborough



Harboroughandwigston.npa@leics.police.uk



Market Harborough and Lutterworth Police

Community engagements

We have numerous engagements over the coming weeks and months, below is a quick look at where the up coming beat surgery are taking place;

Beat Surgeries

Wednesday 13th December 2023 Little India, Saint Peters Road, Arnesby 10:00—10:30 Wednesday 20th December 2023 Village Hall Frolesworth 10:00-10:30 Wednesday 17th January 2024 Aldi, Buxton Crescent, Broughton Astley 10:00-10:30 Wednesday 7th February 2024 Co Op, Main Street, Broughton Asley 10:00-10:30